Guidelines for When Departments Should Use a Contract
1. Delivery and assembly of furniture and equipment on campus does not require a Furnishings and Equipment Agreement unless the furniture or equipment is being attached to a building or the building’s infrastructure (HVAC, plumbing, etc.).

2. Maintenance agreements for equipment and software do not require a separate contract (other than the maintenance agreement).  Maintenance agreements that require a signature can be processed with a Standard Addendum if under $25,000 or the department can route the vendor’s agreement through Contracts Administration.  Maintenance agreements that do not require a signature can be issued with just a PO.

3. Analytical services (analyzing lab samples, etc.) performed off-campus do not require a contract if the vendor routinely performs these services without a contract.  The department should obtain a quote from the vendor before services are performed.

4. If rental of a booth or event space requires a UH signature (normally does), the rental agreement can be routed through Contracts Administration or the department and vendor can sign a Standard Addendum if under $25,000.

5. Work performed by an independent contractor (consultant, professional services, other contracted work) must be documented on a UHS Standard Purchasing Agreement or a vendor’s agreement approved by Contracts Administration.  Consulting contracts should be submitted to Contracts Administration at least 30 days prior to start date to comply with state requirements.

6. Any terms and conditions or vendor agreement that must be signed by UH must be routed through Contracts Administration as a contract or the department and vendor can sign a Standard Addendum if under $25,000.

7. Any alteration to the Standard Addendum or any UHS standard agreements must be approved by Contracts Administration, regardless of dollar amount.

8. If the non-UHS party wants to sign a contract and will not accept the UHS standard agreement, their contract must be routed through Contracts Administration for approval, regardless of dollar amount.  All contracts over $25,000 (including unaltered UHS standard agreements) must be routed through Contracts Administration.

